
SOCIAL MEDIA
@ w o o d s i d e h i g h s c h

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope that everyone is keeping well in these winter months and looking
forward to some family time in the seasonal break which will soon be upon
us. At Woodside, we have been hit with a number of COVID cases and this
has had an impact on teaching with some lessons being covered. Covering
lessons is never ideal, but unfortunately unavoidable on such occasions.
Please support us in the is endeavor to reduce infection rates by sending
students in with masks and testing bi-weekly (for further details please see
below).

A huge well done to our Equalities Group for the bake sale, raising funds for
the Albert Kennedy Trust, which supports LGBTQ+ homeless individuals,
and Solace, which supports women and children facing domestic violence in
London. As well as this, we'd like to say thank you to all students and
families for donating to Haringey food bank. 

This Friday, the festive season was in full swing with the annual Christmas
Dinner. A reminder that next week is our Winter Fete which will have a
range of games and refreshments, raising money for the Woodside
experience. This will be held outside in a COVID safe environment. 

Finally, we are sending out information on the return to school. As
instructed by the Government, the 5th January will be a testing day, work
will be set online. Students will return to school on Thursday 6th, any
students with positive lateral flow tests will need to isolate until a PCR test
has been taken. 

All the best for the weekend

Angela Wallace
Headteacher
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In these cold months, please send students in with winter coats. Hooded
tops are not permitted and students should wear blazers with jumpers. 

There should be no accessories worn such as non woolen hats, sunglasses
and earrings more than a stud.

Ms. Wallace
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FLU VACCINATION CATCH UP INFORMATION
Haringey and Islington Vaccine Team has informed us of some of the places
you can go to if your child has missed their vaccinations. Please see below.

Ms. Barnett 
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YEAR 7 DISCO
9TH DEC | 4 TO 6 P.M.



BAKE OFF AT HOME
Two of our Year 8 students, Tristen and Finn, took what
they learnt in Food & Technology class back home as they
baked these incredible rocky road brownies during their
half day on Tuesday. 

It is great to see our students using what they learnt in the
classroom at home. 

Mrs Crooks 

WINTER FETE
14TH DEC | 4 TO 5:30 P.M.

THEATRIX ELECTIVE PERFORMANCE
On Wednesday 8th December, the Theatrix elective and
Ahmed Khalaf performed at the Karamel Theatre in Wood
Green. 

Ahmed performed a moving monologue through the genre
of verbatim theatre about refugees, whilst the Theatrix
group performed a piece of theatre in education about the
dangers of social media. Parents who attended were
extremely impressed and stated the message is so
important to get out to younger kids. 

TWISTED TALES' CREATIVE WRITING
COMPETITION
Not many stories are written from the villain's point of
view and your child has the chance to explore character
perspectives and empathy through Young Writer's 'Twisted
Tales' 100 word creative writing competition.

We are asking Woodsiders to take part in this competition
to provoke their imagination and creativity. 

How much does a story change if we change the point of
view? What would the villain say if they could share their
story? Are the bad guys evil? Misguided? Misunderstood? 

Twisted Tales is a fantastic opportunity to flip the script
and explore another side of the story.

Please submit your entries by 17th December. Please see 
 your English teacher for more information. 

Mrs S. Georgiou

Mrs Rose and I are so
incredibly proud of all
the hard work the
students put into the
show, we could not be
more proud of each and
every one of them. 

Mrs Birks 












